
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

July 22, 2021 

  

Dear Ranger Nation, 

  

I hope you are all having a wonderful and relaxing summer. In just three weeks, school 

will be back in session and LSHS will be welcoming many new faces. This letter is to 

inform you of all our upcoming events so we can all have a smooth start for a great 

school year. 
  

Ranger Academy will be on July 29th for the Class of 2025 and Class of 2024. Schedule 

Pick-up for the Classes of 2022 and 2023 will be online this year.  
  

RANGER ACADEMY – JULY 29 

Ranger Academy is an orientation for the incoming Class of 2025 and Class of 2024. 

Students are asked to arrive between 3:30 and 4:00 PM for check-in. Enter at the gym 

entrance and proceed to the Cafeteria. Ranger Academy will conclude by 5:30 PM. 

Students are expected to stay the entire time. In order to participate in this orientation, 

Info Snap and the online POR (proof of residency) must be completed. If students have 

NOT completed these two steps, they will still be able to participate in Ranger Academy, 

but they will not be able to receive their schedule at its conclusion. Students will 

complete a variety of activities during Ranger Academy and at the end of our Pep Rally, 

students will begin the checkout process and pick up their schedules. Once students 

receive their schedules, the building will be open so students can walk the building and 

visit the Clubs and Organizations Fair in the Cafeteria. Parents are invited to a special 

session with our PTSA at 4:15 PM in the auditorium. All other activities are for 

students only. 

 

Additionally, Class of 2025 students who have opted in to the FISD 1 for All Program 

and have paid their deposit fee may pick up their FISD Chromebook during schedule 

distribution (additional information enclosed). 
  

SCHEDULE PICK-UP - ONLINE 

The Classes of 2022 and 2023 will be able to view their schedules in HAC from 8am 

Aug. 2 to 12:00 PM on Aug. 9, 2021. A Google Form to request schedule changes will 

be delivered to student email addresses at 8:00 AM August 2nd. In order to view 

schedules on HAC, Info Snap must be completed, and students must provide proof of 

residency* (POR). This can also be completed online or by dropping a hard copy off at 

the front office. In addition, students must be cleared from the LSHS HOLD list.  

  

SCHEDULE CHANGE REQUESTS 

Any schedule change requests must be submitted by 12:00 PM on Aug. 9, 2021. A 

schedule change request form will be sent to student email addresses at 8:00 AM on 

August 2nd.  Also be reminded that students will remain in Advanced/AP classes through 

the first six weeks of the school year, per FISD guidelines. August 12, 2021 is the first 



day of school. All students will receive an updated schedule before 1st period that day.   

 
Counselors to Contact  Student Last Name Email   

 Leslie Warstler  FC Dallas Academy warstlerl@friscoisd.org 

 Sara Stewart  A-E   stewarts@friscoisd.org 

 Brenda Elmore  F-L   elmoreb@friscoisd.org 

 Crys Wuthrich  M-R   wuthricC@friscoisd.org 

 Allie Spletter  S-Z   splettera@friscoisd.org 

 

CLASS DUES 

Portions of Class Dues are collected during a student’s Junior and Senior year which 

covers the cost of each student’s senior t-shirt, senior prom ticket and senior breakfast. 

These items will total $145. However, if paid in advance by October 1 of a Ranger’s 

senior year the Early Bird Payment is $110. Class dues can be paid through Online 

School Fees. Class Dues are non-transferable and non-refundable. If dues are not paid in 

full by October 1st of a student’s senior year, the individual cost for each item is as 

follows: Senior T-Shirt $10; Senior Prom $125; Senior Breakfast $10. Seniors may 

purchase ONE Guest ticket for prom at the cost of $125. **NOTE: We are excited to 

announce that the Class of 2022 Prom will be held at the Omni Hotel at The Star in 

Frisco, a new venue for LSHS Prom. This change has, however, required an increase in 

Class of 2022 Dues to the above-mentioned rates.  Please see your Online School Fees 

account for your updated Class Dues balance or contact Nancie Samuelson, Campus 

Secretary (samuelsonn@friscoisd.org, 469-633-5306). 
  

LSHS PTSA 

We are excited about our continued parent and community partnership through our PTSA 

here at Lone Star. Our PTSA board will be on hand at Ranger Academy as we kick off 

this year’s membership drive. Our goal is to exceed last year’s membership total. 

 

PARKING 

Parking fees are $50 per year and can be paid through Online School Fees. Students can 

complete the registration process by visiting the LSHS website for the form to be turned 

into the office. Vehicles must be registered each year and must be parked in designated 

student parking areas to park on campus. 

 

1 FOR ALL TECHNOLOGY 

All LSHS students can opt in to the FISD 1 for All program each year to utilize an FISD-

issued touchscreen Chromebook.  Parents and/or students must complete the Opt-In/Out 

form, complete the online training, and pay the required annual insurance fee of $20 to 

participate this year (additional information enclosed). 

 

DRESS CODE 

As students select clothing for the new school year, please remember that students must 

abide by the FISD Dress Code. Visit the FISD website for updated information. 

    

I look forward to an AMAZING year! 
  

Sincerely, 

  

Keith Tolleson 
Principal 

Lone Star High School 

mailto:samuelsonn@friscoisd.org

